Diocese of Prince Albert Diocéese de Prince Albert

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP BUREAU DE L'EVEQUE

UT VITAM HABEANT

June 25, 2020

Dear Clergy, Sisters, and Faithful of the Diocese of Prince Albert,
Greetings of peace and joy to you as we enjoy the warm sunshine of summer!

This letter includes a listing of updated and new appointments for the 2020-2021 year, effective
September 1, 2020 unless otherwise stated.

CLERGY

Diocese

Vicar General (Part-Time): Very Rev. Maurice Fiolleau
Chancellor Rev. Michael Fahlman
Vocations Director: Rev. Travis Myrheim

Permanent Diaconate Program Director: Rev. Greg Elder

Deanery 1

* Fr. Maurice Fiolleau will serve as part-time Vicar General of the diocese and Pastor of St.
Michael in Prince Albert. He will continue to serve as Chaplain of the Sisters of the Presentation
of Mary and Co-chaplain of the Diocesan CWL.

e Fr. Michael Fahlman will serve as Chancellor of the diocese, Pastor of Our Lady of
Czestochowa in Prince Albert, St. Mary in Christopher Lake, St. Joseph in Elkridge/Waskesiu
(summer), and as coordinator of Marriage Preparation for Prince Albert & area. He will also
continue to serve as Defender of the Bond for Regina Regional Tribunal and Vice-President of the
Canadian Canon Law Society.

* Fr. DJ Vu will continue to serve as fulltime Chaplain of Victoria Hospital, provide chaplaincy
services at Mont St. Joseph Home, serve as a member of the MSJ Care Home Board, celebrant of
monthly Mass at Pineview Terrace Lodge long-term care facility, and Immigration Officer of the
diocese. He will also serve as Chaplain of Herb Bassett Care Home and minister to the elderly of
Prince Albert and area.

Deanery 3
e Fr. Millan Sajonas will serve as Pastor of St. Louis in St. Louis, St. Jeanne d’Arc in Domremy,
and St. Anne Parish in Birch Hills.

* Fr. Tuyen Vu will serve as Pastor of Blessed Sacrament in Duck Lake, St. Michael in Beardy’s &
Okemasis FN, St. Odilon in Rosthern, and Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine at St. Laurent.
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Deanery 4

e Fr. Dong Doan will serve as Pastor of St. Jean Baptiste in Debden, Our Lady of Sacred Heart in
Big River, Notre Dame des Victoire in Victoire, Sacred Heart in Big River FN. He will continue
to serve as Co-chaplain of the Diocesan CWL.

¢ Fr. Ramel Macapala will serve as Pastor of Sacred Heart in Spiritwood, St. Thérése de I’Enfant
Jésus in Leoville, St. Rita in Medstead, Our Lady of the Lake in Chitek Lake (summer), and Our
Lady of Smiles in Shell Lake (summer). He will continue to serve as the diocesan representative to
the Canadian Federation of Presbyteral Councils (CFPC).

Deanery 5

e Fr. Phinh Do including his existing appointment as Pastor of St. Joseph Calasanctius in North
Battleford, Chaplain of Holy Family School, ministering to River Heights Lodge, will also serve
temporarily as Pastor of St. Charles Borromeo in Moosomin.

e Fr. Greg Elder will serve as fulltime Chaplain of the Light of Christ Catholic School Division,
Chaplain of John Paull Il Collegiate, and as diocesan director of the Permanent Diaconate
Program. He will continue to serve temporarily as Pastor of St. Rose de Lima in Cochin.

o Fr. Roger Lavoie will retire from active ministry and move to North Battleford. However,
temporarily, he will serve as Administrator of Holy Cross in Glaslyn and will continue as the
Chaplain of the Diocesan Charismatic Service Committee.

e Fr. Peter Nnanga, MSP will serve as Pastor of Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Cut Knife, St.
Joseph/St. Charles in Marsden/Neilburg and will help with the Indigenous Peoples ministry in the
North Battleford area. He will continue to serve as Spiritual Advisor of the Provincial Catholic
Women'’s League.

SEMINARIAN
e Tai Le will do his second year of Seminarian Internship with Fr. Matthew Nguyen at Wakaw,
Bellevue, One Arrow FN, Bonne Madone (summer) and Tarnopol (summer).

Let us pray for our clergy and seminarian as they serve, and prepare to serve, the Diocese in their new
roles as servant leaders. May the Holy Spirit fill their hearts and minds as they continue to fulfill the
mission of the Lord!

Sincerely yours in Christ,

QU

+Albert Thévenot M. Afr.
Bishop of Prince Albert
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